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July 2018 
President's Message 

 
I am really excited to serve as your president this year and look forward to a year 
filled with friendship, good times and our enjoyment of being together as we share 
our love of quilting. 
 
I'd like to thank everyone who has volunteered to work on the board, and on our 
guild committees for the upcoming new guild year. We have a great year planned 
and hope that you all enjoy what's in store for the guild membership with the  
speakers & programs/workshops, Quilts of Love and a terrific "surprise" Block of the 
Month brought to us by our very own Ann Turley. Collette Ford has put together a 
fun calendar and I urge you all to look at the upcoming classes. 
 
The new opportunity quilt "Romancing the Red" was revealed at the June meeting 
and it is just stunning. Thank you to Dixie Johns and Barbara Vajda, and to everyone 
who participated in creating this beautiful quilt. 
 
Our next meeting is going to be on July 12, 2018. I wish you all a joyous, firework 
filled 4th of July. 
 
Happy Quilting, 

Sylvia Williams, FGQ President 



Meetings and Workshops for 2018/2019 
 

For our meeting on July 12, your fellow guild members will share their expertise in a round-robin 
format. 
There is not a workshop in July.  
 
Our speakers for August – September are listed below with a description of their lectures and 
workshops. Please note the changes in dates for July and September!!! 
 
July 12 (Please note date change) 
Member University 
Back by popular demand. Please join us as your fellow guild members share their tips and tricks 
with you. Presenters will have 15 minutes to share their expertise with you in a round-robin      
format. You will  be able to see multiple presentations. 
 
August 2 
Mel Beach presents “Challenge Yourself” 
Discover the world of Quilt Challenges and the many opportunities awaiting you (and your quilts!) 
Join Mel as she recounts her adventures (including a few misadventures) while participating in 
Quilt Challenges at both the local and national/international level. She hopes to inspire you by 
sharing her own quilts and their stories; along with tips/tricks that she hopes will inspire and     
encourage you to enter your own quilts, regardless of style or level of experience/skill!        
Presentation includes a slide show followed by trunk show including 25+ of her challenge quilts. 
 
August 4 
Mel Beach Workshop:         “Intriguing Interleaves” 
Unlock the fun and intrigue of Lorrie Cranor's 
Interleave quilts. All the secrets of creating the 
illusion of curves and transparency using only 
straight line stitching will be revealed. Best of 
all, Interleave quilts are assembled using a quiltas- 
you-go technique, so your unique Interleave 
quilt will be pieced and quilted at the same time! 
Intriguing Interleaves Supply List 
 
 
September 13 (Please note date change) 
Nancy Ota presents “Her Long Quilting Journey” 
A trunk show that takes you through her long quilting journey of many styles. She can’t seem to 
stay with one; she wants to do it all. She will bring about 30 quilts, bags and garments. Her quilts 
and garments have been in many international shows in the US and even Japan. 
 
September 14 (Please note date change; this is on Friday and will start at 10am) 
Nancy Ota Workshop:  Sashiko 
 
Sashiko is Nancy’s most popular workshop. 
This is a hand embroidery technique that can be 
used in quilts and garments. No sewing machine 
is necessary! Kit fee is $5.00 or $20.00 for Two 
Fans pattern and materials (pictured.) 



MEMBERSHIP REPORT 
      JUNE 7, 2018 

 
Here we are at the end of       
another wonderful year with the 
Fallbrook  Quilt Guild. Your 
Membership Committee would 
like to thank you all for being so 
kind to us at the 'front table' 
during chaotic times and easy 
times. It has been a pleasure to 
say 'Hello' to each and every one of you, as you 
walk in ---and sign in, at every meeting this year. 
 
As we prepare to turn over the Membership duties 
to Mara Woods and Karen Johnston, we would like 
to remind you that we are encouraging you to   
renew your membership with us before July 31st. 
For every Renewal taken in before that date, you 
will be entered into a drawing for a free workshop. 
And on the 'downside'…if you fail to renew before 
July 31st, you will not be included in the 2018 - 
2019 Guild Directory  
 
For accurate records, we need to have each   
member fill out a Renewal form. If there are no 
changes, you may just write in the address line, 
"No Changes"! We appreciate your patience. 
 
Here is the membership (and guest) count for the 
month of June, 2018. 

 
# Of current members - 97 
 
For 2017 - 2018 
1. Meeting attendance: # - 45 
# Members  - 43 
# Guests - 2 
Maggie Roybal 
Beverly Gilby 
 

2. New Member for June:      Charlotte Seidman 

Thank you again… 
 
Tina Rainey 
Judy Ortega 

May 2018 Treasurer's Report 

INCOME 

Birthday Drawings $    53.00 

Cup and 1/4       44.00 

Door Prize       35.00 

Membership Guests      10.00 

Quilt Show         5.00 

Ways and Means    130.00 

Workshops     140.00 

    Total Income $  417.00 

 

EXPENSES 

Hospitality  $    19.37 

Design & Constr     227.48 

Newsletter Dist       20.00 

Newsletter Printing       16.16 

Workshops                                                  
 Programs   1093.81      
 Space Rental      25.00 

     Total Expenses $ 1401.82 

Betsy Shirkey, Treasurer 

QUILTS OF LOVEQUILTS OF LOVEQUILTS OF LOVE   
   

June 7 baby quilts given:    Thank you     
one and all ! 
 
Mara Woods - 1 
Ursala Hohaus -1 
Barb Anderson - 2 
Floyce Royer - 1 
Nancy Hill - 2 
Marie Sundsboe - 1 
Charlotte Seidman - 1  
 
   
Mary Ann CardamonMary Ann CardamonMary Ann Cardamon   



   
JULY  BIRTHDAYS 

 
9 LOUISE LINFOOT 
13 CHRISTINE BREWER 
14 JAN MC MILLAN 
23 RENEE TOOMEY 
29   SUE BURNS 

 

CONGRATULATIONS TO EVERYONE !! 
Fallbrook Quilt Guild Officers & Committee Chairs for 2018~2019 

 
 

President - Sylvia Williams 

First Vice President - Collette Ford 

Second Vice President - Dixie Johns 

Secretary - JoAnn Russell 
Treasurer - Betsy Shirkey 

Membership - Mara Woods/Karen Johnston 

Newsletter Editor - Diane Trappen 

Ways & Means - Jan Conklin & Company 

Compliance Officer - Dianne Parker 
 

Block of the Month - Ann Turley 

Cup and a Quarter - Ardis Duhachek, Diana Rash 

Design & Construct 2017 - Barb Anderson 

Directory - Sandy Scott 

Birthday Drawings - Susie Alderson, Jan Conklin 

Friendship Groups -Tina Rainey 

Historian-photo taking at meeting - Irene Althaus 

Hospitality - Jan McMillan, Barb Vajda 

Monthly Drawing - Barb Vajda 

Newsletter Distribution - Ardis Duhacheck 

Publicity - Collette Ford 

Quilts of Love - Floyce Royer, Mary Anne Cardamon 

Quilt Show - Sandy Scott 

Scholarships - Dixie Johns, Jan Chow, Connie Follstad, 
SCCQG Rep - N/A pass info from website. 
Sunshine - Andrea Hard 

Website - Sandy Scott 
 

Note: Italic positions are Executive Board positions 



 
FIRST NOTE …JUNE..   MYSTERY QUILT TO REPLACE BLOCK OF THE MONTH  
 
Have you ever made a mystery quilt? It can be a bit scary not knowing the final outcome, 
but the fun involved should far outweigh the fear! In a nutshell, each month you will receive 
a new set of instructions via the newsletter, the website and/or at the meeting. All you need 
to do is complete the monthly assignments, and by June 2019, you will have completed a 
beautiful lap quilt! In order to begin next month, you will need to collect some fabrics for 
this lap quilt:  
 
If you want everything to coordinate:  
LIGHT: 1 ½ yd.  
DARK #1: 1 yd.  
DARK #2: 5/8 to ¾ yd.  
TONE-ON-TONE: 3/8 to ½ yd.  
BORDERS: 1 ½ YD.  
 
If you want to use scraps, then use nothing smaller than 2 ½” x 2 ½ “in amounts listed 
above. NOTE- there will be pieces cut larger than this, to be revealed next month.  
I will be available at the meetings to answer all your questions.  
 
In JULY, we will begin to cut.  
 
This will be fun!  
Ann  

SECOND NOTE…...JULY  MYSTERY QUILT  
  
This month it’s all about the cut.  
 
LIGHT: For yardage, you will cut twelve 2 ½“ strips and  six 4 ½” 
strips.  Are you going scrappy? Cut 180 —2 ½” squares and         
96—2 ½” x 4 ½” rectangles.    Place each set into a separate labeled 
zip bag.  
 
Dark#1: Yardage, cut fourteen 2 ½” strips. Scrappy, 213 —2 ½” 
squares.      Bag and label.  
 
Dark#2: Yardage, cut five 4 ½” strips. Cut 72— 2 ½” x 4 ½” rectan-
gles. Scrappy, cut 72 —2 ½” x 4 ½” rectangles. For both yardage and     
scrappy, pair the rectangles into 36 matched pairs.    Bag and label.  
 
Tone-on-Tone: (coordinates with dark #1 and dark #2): Yardage,     
three 4 ½” x 2 ½” strips. Scrappy, 36 —4 ½” x 2 ½” rectangles. (Both 
yardage and scrappy, the rectangles are matched in sets of four.) 
 
That’s all until August, when we will begin to sew.  
 
Ann Turley          www.annturley.info  
 



      FALLBROOK QUILT GUILD MINUTES OF 7 JUNE 2018  GENERAL MEETING 

The meeting was called to order at 6:10 pm by Barb Vajda, President. Barb welcomed members and 
guests to tonight’s pot luck dinner/meeting and led the Pledge of Allegiance. She thanked everyone for 
bringing such a fantastic looking feast and that we’d get to it as quickly as possible. The next Board meet-
ing is scheduled for Friday, 15 June from 10-12 at the Quilter’s Cottage. She was sad to realize that this 
would be her last Board meeting and thanked everyone who served with her during the 2017/2018 year 
and the members for making her feel so warmly welcome. There was a lot of fun and a successful year 
due to everyone’s self-less contributions to do what needed to be done. 
 
The drawing for the winner of the Midnight Garden Opportunity Quilt would be drawn tonight and the 
2018/2019Opportunity Quilt revealed. Tonight began the start of membership renewals/signups. Turn 
yours in during June and July and your name will be put in for a chance to win a “free workshop of your 
choice”. Also, be sure to renew/join by August’s meeting so you can be in the Directory. 
 
Barb informed those that were changing positions or beginning new ones, to be sure they exchanged the 
tools of that trade prior to the 12 July Guild meeting – there is NO meeting on 5 July. Committee Chairs 
were informed that if they believed an increase to their budget was required, to provide the information to 
Betsy Shirkey (Treasurer) so she could see if it is feasible to incorporate the increase into the 2018/19 and 
2019/20 budgets. 
 
Barb announced it was time to eat and that we’d continue with the business portion of the evening when 
we were finished. 
 
Installation of Officers: The 2018-2019 Board of Directors approved in May were installed along with the 
voluntary Committee Chairs. 
 
Newsletter Deadline: The deadline for items to go in the guild newsletter is June 15th. Items should be 
sent to newsletter editor, Diane Trappen at QuiltDLT@aol.com. She has agreed to stay on another year. 
 
Treasurer’s Report: Betsy Shirkey reported that May’s income was $417, expenses were $1,401.82 and 
we have a bank balance of $31,189.44. 
 
Membership Report: Judy Ortega reported we had 48 members, 1 guest and 1 new member (Beverly 
Bilby) in attendance tonight. 
 
Block of the Month: Ann Turley spoke about the Block of the Month which is going to be a mystery quilt. 
If you are participating, look at the newsletter each month to see what fabrics/sizes, etc. you need to bring 
in order to do each step of the process. By the end of the Guild year, you will have a complete quilt top. If 
you don’t know what to bring for July’s meeting, check the June newsletter, gather your materials and 
bring them to the July meeting to learn where to go from there. 
 
Laura Small informed us that she was meeting with some crafters/knitters, etc. at the Starbucks in 
Fallbrook on Saturday, 9 June. If you get a chance to stop by, come in and buy coffee, then take a look at 
some of the fantastic things artists are doing with materials other than just fabric. 
 
Programs: Collette Ford provided a brief itinerary of speakers lined up for the coming year. July will be a 
“University” meeting with our own members teaching various things they like to do and we will get to see 
each station for a little bit to be able to get to all the stations. 
 
Ways & Means: The person who sold the most tickets was Carol Carpenter. As the Design & Construct 
Committee Chair, she drew the winning ticket for the Midnight Garden Opportunity Quilt. It was one of our 
own members - Jane Carpenter. She was notified by Sylvia Williams as several members came up for 
Show and Tell. 
 
Show and Tell. Check the Fallbrook Quilt Guild’s website to see pictures of items shown and by 
whom. 
Drawings: Cup & A Quarter winners were Nancy Hill, Andrea Hard, Linda Musellami and Betsy Shirkey. 
Birthday drawing winners were Sue Burns, Karen Johnston, Jewell Burke, Kathy Carr, Laura Small and 
Ardis Duhacheck. Forgive me if I missed anyone. There was no door prize tonight. 
 
The meeting was adjourned at 8:40 pm. 
 
Respectfully submitted by: Barbara Vajda (President) / Interim Secretary on 15 June 2018 



               FALLBROOK QUILT GUILD BOARD MEETING MINUTES OF 15 JUNE 2018 

 
President’s Report: The meeting was called to order at 10:10 by Barb Vajda at the Quilter’s 
Cottage. Barb stated she picked up the mail before the meeting which consisted of 3 member-
ship renewals. She thanked all the Board members present for having her as our President 
for the past year. She had prepared the letter for signatures on the FQG bank account for  
Sylvia and presented it to her for the additions/deletions of names to the account. Barb       
informed her she would have to make arrangements with the new signers to go to Chase 
Bank to make the changes. She informed Sylvia that she would need to decide when the 
Board meeting would occur along with where/what time. Barb and Sylvia are going to the 
Community Center after the meeting today to sign the contract for the coming year’s Guild 
meetings. Barb then read a letter received from Quilt In A Day that basically stated they were 
offering Guilds to come to their store, (day starts at 10:00) and sit in on a taping of Eleanor 
Burns, have lunch with her and shop with some pretty good sale promotions. They offer this 
for $25 per person and we’d need to call to make reservations – no dates were listed as they 
are taking reservations from all Guilds. This will probably be brought up at the July Guild 
meeting to see if anyone is interested in attending. Reminded that our newsletter articles are 
due to Diane today….hope we can make it on time. 
 
Newsletter Deadline: The deadline for items to go in the guild newsletter is June 15th. Items 
should be sent to our newsletter editor, Diane Trappen at QuiltDLT@aol.com. Diane has 
agreed to stay on another year. 
 
Treasurer’s Report: Betsy Shirkey reported that May’s income was $796, expenses were 
$36.69 and we have a bank balance of $31,948.72. Betsy stated that she, Jan Conklin and 
Sylvia Williams will be meeting to create the budgets for 2018-19 and 2019/20. 
 
Membership Report: Judy Ortega reported we had 48 members, 1 guest and 1 new member 
(Beverly Bilby) in attendance tonight. 
 
Ways & Means: Sylvia Williams reported that Jane Carpenter (the person who won the 
“Midnight Garden” Opportunity Quilt was thrilled and excited. 
 
Programs: Collette Ford reported that she has the term all scheduled. She provided a brief 
itinerary of speakers lined up for the coming year: July will be a “University” meeting with our 
own members teaching various things they like to do and we will get to see each station for a 
little bit to be able to get to all the stations. November’s speaker is doing “Rulers In Quilting”; 
February 7-9 will be Marty Michelle and our own Judy Ortega will be teaching us ways to help 
relieve muscle aches/spasms, etc., while cutting, sewing and quilting - just to name a few. 
 
Other: The Hospitality sign-up sheet was missing at the end of the 7 June Guild meeting. The 
following members from today’s meeting volunteered to provide refreshments for the 12 July 
meeting: Diane Parker, Barbara Vajda, Sylvia Williams, Tina Rainey and Judy Ortega. 
 
If anyone else would like to bring something, please do so – the more, the merrier. There will 
be a sign-up sheet at the July meeting for the remaining Guild meetings of the 2018-2019 
year. 
 
The meeting was adjourned at 11:10 
 
Respectfully submitted by: Barbara Vajda (President) / Interim Secretary on 15 June 2018 

HAPPY 4TH OF JULYHAPPY 4TH OF JULY  



REMINDER — NOTE MEETING CHANGE DATE  
 

Next meeting is July 12 at the Fallbrook Community Center. 
 
 Don’t forget; 
Name tag 
Show and Tell Quilts 
Quilts of Love 
Birthday Girls door prizes 
 
The Newsletter deadline is the 15th of each month. 
QUILTDLT@AOL.COM — Diane Trappen 

The Village Quilter 
Fallbrook Quilt Guild 
P.O. Box 1704 
Fallbrook, CA 92088 
 
 
 
 
www.fallbrookquiltguild.com 
On Facebook—search Fallbrook 
Quilt Guild 


